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Washington Report - November 2012 

(composed 12/4/12)
Election Day, November 6, finally settled the question of who will serve in the White House the next four years and in the Congress for the next two years. The results will give America a continuation of the same current division between the two branches of the federal government. Beginning in January, President Obama and his Democrat party will control the majority in the Senate and the Republicans will lead the House.

The much talked about question as to whether Secretary of the Interior Ken Salazar will remain during the second term of the Obama administration remains unclear. NBC News has reported that he is expected to step down. However, nothing has been confirmed. If a vacancy were to occur, the names most frequently mentioned as possible a successor include; former Senator Byron Dorgan (D-N.D.), retiring Representative Norm Dicks (D-WA-6.), and outgoing Washington Governor Christine Gregoire (D).
The resolution of who leads the Department of the Interior is important moving forward because it could impact the leadership of the National Park Service. During the last four years, we have successfully engaged with both NPS Director Jon Jarvis and Deputy Director Mickey Fearn. These relationships have resulted in support for our position on stateside funding. Therefore, we are hopeful they will remain in their positions for the second term.   
The House has again selected Doc Hastings (WA-4) to chair the Natural Resources Committee and it is expected the new chair of the Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee will be Ron Wyden (OR) who will succeed retiring chair Jeff Bingaman (NM).

Meanwhile, as of this writing, the outgoing Congress is concluding the year with a lame duck session. The primary issue requiring action concerns the potential “fiscal cliff” which is the result of federal tax increases and automatic spending cuts due to take effect at the end of 2012 and early 2013. Judging from media reports and some behind the scenes insight, negotiations between the White House and Republicans in Congress are not going well. My expectation is that the stare down will continue until the eleventh hour. Then it’s likely a temporary fix will be put in place that would allow the new Congress to create a more permanent solution next year.
There was hope that we might have had an opportunity to attach some LWCF language to an appropriate piece of legislation during the lame duck session. But the most logical bill, S. 3525, The Sportsmen’s Act of 2012 sponsored by Senator Tester (D-MT) did not permit amendments and was subsequently defeated in a procedural vote.     
Our immediate priority for the next Congress will be to continue pressing for more favorable stateside funding and begin to lay the groundwork for the reauthorization of the LWCF Act set to expire in 2015.  

